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Love is patient, love is kind;
love is not jealous or boastful;
love is not arrogant or rude.

Love does not insist on its own
way, love is not irritable or
resentful:

love does not rejoice at wrong, but rejoices in
the right.

Love bears all things, believes all things,
hopes all things, endures all things.’
(1 Corinthians 13:4-7)

( Originating from & produced by St Marys Church Barton Mills ’
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Dear Readers,

Welcome to the February 2023 edition of the Barton Miller. At the time
of writing, we once again have had a sharp overnight frost, making the outside
world a spectacle of white crystals. I hope you, like me are able to venture out
in the winter sunshine to perhaps walk along the river Lark. If not, I hope you
are all able to keep warm and are looking forward to the coming Spring months.

Please enjoy this month’s edition of the Barton Miller, with information on up
and coming events in the village. You will see on the back page the Parish
Council are looking for ideas on how we can celebrate the King’s Coronation in
May. Please come forward with your suggestions and ideas and help.

Yours sincerely, Nancy Higgins and Frances Lewis

Copy for the March 2023 edition of the Barton Miller to the editors by 20th
February 2023 please.

BURY ST EDMUNDS MOBILE LIBRARY VAN DATES (Route 4)

Email: help@suffolklibraries.co.uk Telephone: 01473 584563
The Library Van visits Barton Mills (Lamb Court) on Saturday aft. 2.00pm to 2.30pm .

This will be the following Saturdays - 4 February, 4 March, 1 April
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Vicar’y Letter
Times and Seasons

For most of us as each year progresses, we have particular times and
dates which are significant to us. There are family birthdays, wedding
anniversaries, public holidays and our own times when we have planned
to go away on holiday. There will also be sad times when we remember
those who we have loved but are no longer with us.

As | write this in the middle of January it doesn’t seem long since we were
celebrating Christmas. Our churches were full as we remembered the
birth of Jesus and all that God gave us through His Son. But as you read
this article the Christian Church will soon be starting to remember the
events of Holy Week and Easter as the season of Lent, the time of
preparation for Easter, begins on Ash Wednesday which this year is on
22™ February. As we enter this season, we give thanks that through his
death on the cross, using the words from a well-known hymn, “Jesus died
that we might be forgiven, He died to make us good”. And on Easter Day
we celebrate that God raised Him from the dead so that we might have
life in all its fulness. You are welcome to join us as we travel this journey
over the next couple of months.

On a personal note, and following the theme of Times and Seasons, it is
time for me to step down as Vicar of St Mary’s and the other 3 churches
in the Lark & Lee Group. It has been a privilege to serve in these parishes
for the last 2 years but it is now time for me to stop and as from the 12"
February | will be handing over the reins to the Rev'd Chris Childs, Rural
Dean, who will looking after St Mary’s until a new Team Vicar is
appointed. You will find his contact details on the St Mary’s Church page.
| have very much enjoyed my time in the Lark & Lee Group and | will
continue to see you occasionally as | lead worship in the

churches as part of the retired clergy team.

Rev’'d David Everett
Vicar




St Mary’s Church Barton Mills.

Church Contact: Rev'd Chris Childs (Rural Dean)

All Saints Vicarage, The Street, Gazeley CB8 8RB

Tel. No. 01638 429212

Email: revcchilds@aol.com

Your Church Representatives:

Churchwardens: Dave and Jo Traher, 25 Church Lane Close,
Barton Mills. Tel 718328;

Elders: Glynn East and Dave Traher.

St Mary’s Parochial Church Council

Elected Members

Secretary: Diana Knight, 57 The Street, Barton Mills, IP28 6AA.
Tel 454898 To whom all correspondence should be addressed.

Treasurer: Tony Potts.

Deanery Synod Representatives: Rodney Knight and

Peter Alder

Other PCC Members : Alan Butcher, Linda Jenkins, Frances
Lewis and Sandra Woollard.

needing prayers for themselves or others. Please contact the

Prayer Chain - There is access to a prayer chain for anyone
@l church Elders mentioned above

COFFEE MORNINGS
EVERY THURSDAY 10.00 TO NOON IN

%)
S

THE CHURCH ROOM

ALL VERY WELCOME

e
L 3




CHURCH SERVICES, FEBRUARY 2023

SERVICES in BARTON MILLS CHURCH
Sunday 5" February 9.30am Holy Communion

Sunday 12" February

9.30am Morning Worship
S5pm Service of Prayer for Healing

Sunday 19" February 9.30am Holy Communion

ASH WEDNESDAY 22™ February, 7pm, Group Service of Holy Communion
Sunday 26™ February 9.30am Morning Worship

Sunday 5" March 9.30am Holy Communion

All are welcome to join us at these Services

Revd David Everett will finish his two year time as our Parish Priest on

12" February. We are grateful to David for his care and service to us all in
Barton Mills and the other three churches in our Group.

After 12" February Rev'd Chris Childs, the Rural Dean, will be looking after
us. He can be contacted at All Saints Vicarage, The Street, Gazeley CB8 8RB,
Tel. No. 01638 429212, e mail: revcchilds@aol.com.

WORLD DAY of PRAYER, Friday 3" March. This year the service has been
prepared by the Christian women of Taiwan- an engaging service with
stories of faith to encourage and spur prayerful action.

There will be local services on that day at:

10.30am at St.John’s Church Hall, Beck Row

12 noon at All Saints Church, Gazeley

2.30pm at Mildenhall Methodist Church, High Street, Mildenhall.

CHRISTMAS EVE CAROL SERVICE 2022 The church was filled to over
flowing with the congregation at this lovely service. The Christingles were
given to the children, who then sang “Away in a Manger” in the candlelight.
The offerings received amounted to just over £800 and this is being sent to
The Children’s Society.




CHRISTMAS FLORAL
ARRANGEMENTS

“The Saturday Flower Ladies would like to thank
everyone who bought Christmas floral arrangements
from them in the Church Room in December. A total of
£280 was raised and sent to Bowel Cancer UK.”
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QUIZ NIGHT

7pm FRIDAY 10** MARCH 2023

in BARTON MILLS VILLAGE HALL
QUIZMASTER:
KEVIN MILLIGAN

Come as a team (up to 8 people) or come on your own
- teams can be made up on the night.

RAFFLE PRIZES B.Y.O. DRINKS

Tickets: £12 per person, before the night,
to include
FISH (OR CHICKEN OR VEGGIE) & CHIP SUPPER

Gifts of raffle prizes will be very welcome

Tickets from:
Frances Lewis, 11 Church Meadow, (713155)

Numbers will be limited, so early booking is important.
Proceeds to Barton Mills Village Hall funds.
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During the last days of 2022 and the first few weeks of 2023 we are given the opportunity to sort
things out. Serious planning is needed so that the New Year runs as smooth as we can make it.
Unfortunately my planning is not so good, insurance policies need reviewing, the car needs to be
insured and an MOT on the car is essential for the year ahead. All of these problems seem to get
me down and cause me to “WORRY”, so from a personal perspective the preparation of this
article has been a great help to me too. When I really sum it up and look around there are many
others with far more difficult burdens to bear, putting my worries into a greater perspective,

making me feel totally ashamed.

One of the pitfalls of living in our troublesome world is that we can become problem-
centered rather than God —centered. When this happens, we lose the proper perspective.
Gradually, all our problems begin to look huge and the strength of Almighty God seems small.
Instead of moving mountains by faith, we become constant worriers, creating mountains of
needless pressure for ourselves and others. The Bible says that instead of being weighed down by
our concerns we should give them to God. The apostle Peter put it this way “Cast all your care
upon Him for He cares for you” (1 Peter 5 v 7) and the apostle Paul in Philippians 4 v 6, gives us
similar instructions “Be careful for nothing....”. Jesus told His disciples not to worry about the
necessities of life, because “....your Heavenly Father knows that ye have need of all these
things...” (Matthew 6 v 32) The way to forget our worries is to concentrate on the goodness

and loving care of God, not on the problems that get us down.

We are barely into 2023 let’s make a concerted effort not to worry but face our coming
problems and responsibilities with faith, trusting God for His grace and provision. He offers us

more than a new perspective

He will renew our strength, and wings of faith will lift our hearts above our difficulties. Psalm 55
v 22 tells us “Cast your burden on the Lord and He shall sustain you”. Believe it and worry will

lose its grip on your heart”.

Why not join us in our Worship Service on Sundays at 3p.m. You will be most welcome.

F. A. RUTTERFORD



BARTON MILLS PARISH COUNCIL

BARTON MILLS FOOTBALL CLUB/PAVILION

Barton Mills Football Club has not had a team for a couple of years, and
following breaches in the lease agreement there is no longer a Barton Mills
Football Club. The Parish Council have now taken control of the pavilion, and
are now responsible for all costs involved, which includes insurance, water
and electricity costs. The pavilion also requires some urgent repairs to bring
it back to a useable standard. The Parish Council would like to ask residents
whether there is any interest in setting up a new Barton Mills football team
ready for the 23/24 season and therefore take control of the building (once
brought back to a useable standard) including all the costs involved. Or
whether any residents have any ideas for alternative sporting uses. If you are
interested or require further information, please contact the Parish Council
clerk before the end of February.

2023 LOCAL ELECTIONS

On Thursday 4 May 2023, local elections are taking place across England. To
vote at a polling station, you will now need to bring photo ID. Many forms
of ID are accepted including: Passport; Driving License; Blue Badge; Senior
Citizen’s Bus Pass. You can still use your photo ID if it’s out of date as long as
it still looks like you. If you do not have a accepted photo ID then you can
apply for a Voter Authority Certificate. The deadline to apply for this for the
local elections on 4th May is the 25th April 2023. For more information
please visit: https://www.electoralcommission.org.uk/i-am-a/voter/voter-id

Upcoming Meetings The next Parish Council meetings will be held on
Tuesday 7th February and Tuesday 7th March 2023. The meetings will be
held in the Village Hall. In the event of an extraordinary meeting being held
before the next scheduled meeting, it will be published on the website and
on the notice boards. The Public are welcome to attend Parish Council
Meetings and will be offered the opportunity to speak at the beginning of
the meeting or during the meeting at the Chairman’s discretion. To raise an
item at any meeting please contact the Clerk at least 7 days prior to the
meeting date.
Chairman: Neil Horne, 07590 672963
Clerk: Jadi Coe, clerk@bartonmills.net / 07724 737841
Website: www.bartonmills.net
Facebook and Nextdoor: Barton Mills Parish Council
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All over 50s Welcome

BARTON MILLS WEDNESDAY CLUB

Our next meeting will be on Wednesday 1% February at 2.00pm in
the Village Hall when James Middleton wiil tell us all about Pearls.
On Wednesday 15" February we will meet at Chippenham Park
for a walk amongst the snowdrops. Meet at Chippenham Park car
park at 1.30pm. Entry £7, cash only.

We look forward to seeing you all and welcoming new members.
Annual Subscriptions now due £10

Entry £3 non-members/ £2 members

Enquiries to Ann on 01638 510008 or jacobs.family@me.com

Barton INills E> Vistrict
G ardening CluB

MEMBER OF R.H.S.

Annual Subscription £15.00
£1.00 fee per meeting for members
New members and friends welcome as paying visitors

Tuesday 28th February - }Jim
from Walnut Tree Nursery will
talk on “Climate Change”
For further details telephone

lan Anderson. Tel 515741.

__—__|:| _-[___ i

.‘r ‘| | |
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BARTON MILLS 100 CLUB

The purpose of the Barton Mills 100 Club is to raise funds by operation of
lotteries and draws to contribute to projects and/or organisations within the parish
of Barton Mills for the general benefit of the people of Barton Mills.

100 CLUB WINNERS 100 CLUB WINNERS
Dec 22 Jan 23
£150 57 A Stirges £30 145 JPeachey

£30 10. P Fincham
£20 75 JEvans
£10 79 K Walker

£10 58 L Harvey £10 110 D Smiley

£20 134 D Ashton
£10 192 D Grinling

you would like to become a member please contact our
Treasurer: Janette Miller - 49 The Street. Tel 712843
IF YOU WANT TO WIN, YOU HAVE TO BE IN !!
rizes of £30, £20,and 2 x £10 monthly and twice a year additional
rizes of £150.

MILDENHALL & DISTRICT MUSEUM
AND MUSEUM SOCIETY

MILDENHALL MUSEUM
will be closed until March.
Watch this space next month for the
spring reopening dates and times.
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NEWS AND INFORMATION

INSPIRING WOMEN

Barton Mills WI Report - Jan 23

Our first meeting of the New Year was an opportunity for a catch up
on holiday activities. After our WI business the ladies had a jacket
potato supper followed by a selection of cream cakes, just a few more
calories to add to those consumed during the Christmas festivities!
This was followed by a few games of ‘Beetle’ which got quite noisy at
times. We ended our evening with our Raffle. A gentle start to 2023.

There will not be a WI meeting in the Village Hall on Tuesday, 14t
February at 7.30 p.m. as there is a morning outing for members only.

Our next meeting in the Hall will be on Tuesday, 14™ March at
7.30p.m. when our Speaker will be Amanda Sutherland to tell us
about her life in the theatre as a costume designer. She also makes
jewellery from recycled materials which she will be selling.

Why not come and join us?

Take a look at our website -
www.wibartonmills.weebly.com
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NATURE NOTES

- IN PRAISE OF LACKFORD LAKES, the nature reserve of the Suffolk wildlife
Trust, entrance off the A1101. Apart from being a delightful areas to visit at any time |
suspect that many local residents are unaware of the comprehensive range of events held
there - something to suit all ages. An event of special interest this month will be the talk on
SWIFTS by Simon who has been very involved with the facilities for swifts in Worlington
church. The lecture room is not very large and I suspect this talk may be for members only.
If you are not yet a member of the Trust, find all details on line.
All through the year there are activities for a whole range of age groups e.g.
Wild Tots 10-11.30 Some Wednesdays
Holiday Club 6-11yr. olds
Connect -For adults with learning disabilities, to connect with nature & each other
Bird Identification walks led by very knowledgeable leader.
Binocular demonstration days
Bird photography
Young wardens sessions — practical conservation.
Building a nest-box (to take home)

in and around our village look and listen out for any signs of spring activity by the wildlife.

Free heip when you
need it most

Including

Minor Household Repairs & Assistance,
Shopping, Garden Tidying, Help with Pets,
Form Filling, Technical HeIp (Computers, Phones, TVs, etc.),
Emergency Meals or just a Chat

Call us on 07419 27171040

BARTON MILLS GOOD NEIGHBOURS

Why not Volunteer or become a Friend of the Scheme?
Phone us for details or e-mail us at

barton.neighbours@gmail.com
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ST MARY'S, BARTON MILLS, N\
fi| PRESERVATION CHARITABLE TRUST | il |

Dear Everyone,

We hope all of you have had a lovely time celebrating Christmas and New Year with
family and friends and enjoyed the Christingle service in the Church. It was great to
see so many families there, filling our beautiful building with singing and light.

The Preservation Trust is looking forward to welcoming you to some exciting events
in 2023... Please put the future dates into your diaries!|

We have the Post-Christmas Auction on Saturday 28" of January. We’re having a go
at something new, selling whatever folks wish to bring along for a 50/50 share, with
good company, food, and drinks; 6.00pm onwards in Church. Auction to start at
7.00pm,

An evening with Christopher Garibaldi, formerly director of The National
Horseracing Museum, giving us an entertaining lecture in the Church on ‘Treasures
of the Turf, the Fine and Decorative Art of Horseracing’ on Wednesday 1% March,
Zpm. Tickets will include a complimentary glass of wine, £15 on the door, £12 if you
buy in advance from Liz Jarvis, The Flint House, No 1 Church Lane, tel/answerphone:
01638 583728

“ “Treasures of the Turf’, looks at the history of horseracing from the late
seventeenth century to the modern period through the fine and decorative arts. it
examines the development of the sport in this country through its associated
cultural material, Using the wealth of paintings, archive material and decorative art
objects associated with and depicting the ‘Sport of Kings’, the lecture takes as its
starting point the earliest origins of the sport including the development of
Newmarkat and the Jockey Club as racing’s ‘Headquarters’ whilst also expioring
other influential racing circuits nationally.

Fully illustrated, the lecture lasts about an hour and can also include a question and
answer session afterwards.” ... Lecture Synopsis: Treasures of The Turf - The Fine
and Decorative Art of Horseracing By Christopher Garibaldi “.

Our next event will be an evening of music and dancing with the always popular
Felix Simpson and Terry Adams duo on Friday 5% May in Church, kicking off the Bank
Holiday weekend of the Coronation of Charles [l... Details of tickets to come later.

Warm Wishes to you all, and looking forward to sharing plenty of fun in 2023
Liz Jarvis, Secretary
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Good Neighbour Scheme -
Challenging times ahead

“The greatness of a community is most accurately measured by
the compassionate actions of its members.” coretta Scott King

The quotation above admirably reflects the compassion of our neighbours in the
community of Barton Mills and the eager and willing volunteers that form the
Good Neighbour Scheme are keen to assist those people in the Parish who from
time to time need their help.

The range of services that we can provide have been well publicised but to ensure
that newcomers know that they can call upon our free help, here is a summary:-
collecting shopping or prescriptions; technical support {computers, TVs, phones);
minor household repairs; one-off garden tidy-ups; form filling and letter writing;
emergency meals; light housework; moving furniture; calling in for a chat and
help with pets.

During November our volunteers were busy operating the Warm Welcome scheme
that we established in the Church Room. The weather was mild during November
and the numbers of villagers coming along to share the comforts and refreshments
were few in number. We resumed this initiative in January but again there has
been a very limited take-up of the offer of free hot drinks, snacks {sausage rolls,
cakes and biscuits), freshly made hot soup and rolls. This has been somewhat
disappointing for the fantastic team of volunteers who have given greatly of their
time in operating the scheme and their talents in making delicious nutritional
soups to help those for whom the hours of a warm room, hot drinks and soup
could help with the rising cost of living.

From Tuesday 24" January the Church Room will be open from 11.00am until
3.00pm on Tuesdays and Fridays but the service will be kept under review in order
to ascertain whether it should continue into February and March if villagers are not
requiring it. Alternative Warm Hubs are available at The Mildenhall Hub in
Sheldrick Way and at the Pavilion next to the Jubilee Playing Fields in Mildenhall.
Our usual range of support services continue to be available. Those services, which
are free of any charge, are designed to support villagers across the entire Parish of
Barton Mills. Please remember that you can contact us on 07419 211040 or e-mail
us at barton.neighbours@gmail.com to see if we can help you with your needs.
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What’s on in Freckenham
February 2023

Meet Up MONDAYS temporarily at The Village Hall 2 — 3.30pm free
event, we are giving carpet bowls a go at the session too!

First Friday of Month - Film Nights Feb 3rd Classic starring Audrey
Hepburn - Breakfast at Tiffany’s £7 a person free popcorn. Doors &
Bar + themed cocktails with snacks opens 7pm, film 7.30pm. Next film
night 3™ March.

Quiz Night Saturday 11 Feb. Please can each table bring a raffle prize.
Doors & Bar open 7pm, quiz starts 7.30pm. Professional Quiz Master
Teams up to 6 people — Entry £3 per person — Cash Prizes Book your team
or to make a team on 07543 198 933 or FreckenhamVH

Friday 17" Feb - Mildenhall Museum Talk + photos of old Freckenham &
Worlington (perhaps you have old photos of Freckenham & Worlington to
bring along?), £2 pp & raffle in aid of Museum & Freckenham Village
Hall funds. Bar and doors open 7pm for 7.30pm

Farmers Market with some Crafts 25" February. 10 — 12 noon, many
of our regular foody stalls and the ever-changing crafts stalls. Free entry
refreshments available. Next one 25" March.

Save the Date! Live Theatre back at the village hall Saturday 18™
March with https://www.raisingcainproductions.com/last-shot-confess. A
comedy thriller set in a village hall! £10 pp appreciate if you can pre-book
(so we know how many chairs to get out!) 07542 198 933. Doors & Bar
open 7pm, raffle & performance 7.30pm.

Freckenham Fun Time under 5°s group now Weds 10 — 11.30am £3 per
family suggested donation with free drink. Also offering this event as a
WARM SPACE for anyone to join them for cuppa & chat to come along.
FreckenhamVH or Freckenham Community Group Facebook, website or
07542 198 933 for updates. Weekly events are all listed on the website
check first if attending for first time or after a break https.//
freckenham.suffolk.cloud/freckenham-village-hall/village-hall-weekly-
events/
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e For all of your air conditioning and ventilation needs, both domestic & commercial

e Design, supply and installation of most quality brands

e Energy efficient air source heat pumps, ideal for both heating & cooling your home

e All domestic systems are currently charged at 0% vat
¢ Domestic ventilation & heat recovery systems

¢ Cellar Cooling
Tel: 01638 716151 / 07970 106446

Email mail@akaircon.com
www.akaircon.com

6/23 f?s ’
Yinas

oun
Ca {r F

Tearoom Open

Farm Shop e Afternoon Tea
Brand New Menu Starting July

% 01638354305
4 18 High Street, Lakenheath, IP27 9]S

We Have A Car Park
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Try our new app

Search A1l Cars Suffolk on the App store or Play Store

MILDENHALL 09/23
BUTCHERS
TRADITIONAL FAMILY BUTCHER

TEL 01638-712248

10 HIGH STREET
MILDENHALL
BURY ST EDMUNDS
IP28 7EQ

OPENING TIMES:
MONDAY TO SATURDAY
7.00—5.00PM

SUNDAY: CLOSED

FIND US ON FACEBOOK n

LEARN TO DRIVE WITH

=
“DRIVEWISE”

Your Local Driving School
Alan Chilestone oo o

Pass Plus Instructor

For Friendly, Patient Tuition
Wlth Experlenced Instructor

Dual
Controlled Car

Phone Alan
01638 717224 or 07889 600338

www.drivewisesuffolk.com
alanchilestone@hotmail.com

Serving The Area for Over 15 Years

twitker @DrivewiseS

Drivewise Suffolk

11/23
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SKIP HIRE
FREEDOM RECYCLING LTD—01842-828888

Skips from 4yd to 40 yd
Domestic, Commercial and Industrial

FREEDOM RECYCLING LTD SKIP HIRE
Competitive prices, reliable and friendly service

Licensed waste carrier and Environmental Permit

FREEDOM RECYCLING LTD Tel. 01842-828888

www.freedomrecycling.co.uk

10/23
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Spencer Pettitt
& P

\LesTRanGE 07849740678
CARPENTRY & BUILDING

@ lestrangecb@gmail.com

We can help with all carpentry l:] lestrangecarpentry.co.uk
and building needs including,

Timber frame and roofing ﬁ Barton Mills
construction

Jetty construction Winner of the Institute

Project management of Carpenters Level 3
Apprentice of the
6/23 Year Award 2021.

NEWMARKET BRIDGE CLUB
EBU licensed
Thursday evenings 6.45—10.00 p.m.

Above The Stable

65a High St., Newmarket CB8 8NA
{Parking at the rear of the premises off Palace Street)

Sales, servicing, repairs and sharpening
£3.00pp per evening of all types of garden machinery.

Single players can be accommodated but Collection and dellvery avalizble.

telephone one of the below first.

Friendly, local and prefessional service.

Further details from

. C W Kirk Lawnmowers
John Child .07739 097522 or 01638 744349
Carolyn Child 07739 097523 CWKIRKLAWNMOWERS.CO.UK
(formerly of Mitdenhall Bridge Club)
44 Newmarket Road
Burwell Cambs
|
COME AND JOIN US! CB25 0AE
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Rothwell s
Carpet Cleaning

Carpet Cle:_:ming &

Stone Floor, Upholstery, Rugs
A few points that make us stand out,
Rothwell’s has been in business since 1993
We're an honest local family firm.

Our large truck mounted machines mean
more cleaning & drying power

for the best results possible.
Members of both the NCCA and TACCA.
We will move the furniture.
100% satisfaction or it's FREE.

Call Oliver and Max Campbell
for expert help today.

01638 428 060 ) 10/23
www.rothwells.biz

BALLET, MODERN AND TAP
DANCE CLASSES
EVERY THURSDAY IN THE
BARTON MILLS VILLAGE HALL.
TEL 07887 653239

www.attitudedancersacademy.co.uk

4/23

All Tree & Hedge Work Undertaken
Garden/Site Clearance
Stump Removal
Grounds Maintenance
Grass Cutting small/large areas
Tree & Hedge Planting

NPTC Qualified
Fully Insured

07442534712
01638724000
info@thtreesurgery.co.uk

Based in Horningsea & Fordham

TH Tree Surgery

2/23
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ATC AUTOTECH
ANDY COLE IS A REGISTERED CAR & MOTORCYCLE MOT TESTER

Over 30 years of experience in
Car servicing, Repairs & Diagnostics

6/23

covering
Barton Mills, Mildenhall, Newmarket & all surrounding Villages

A collection & delivery service is available.

For a professional & friendly service look no further & call Andy on
Landline: 01638 583959 or Mobile: 07587 503967
Email: autotechatc@gmail.com

10% off Service & MOT for all Barton Mills residents

YOUR RELIABLE LOCAL ELECTRICIAN

City &g Lee Jardine o= s

DOMESTIC 2>

Guilds Electrical Services R 2

All Domestic Electrical Work

Rewires/New Installations

New/replacement lights and sockets

Electric Showers/Hobs and Ovens

24 Hour Emergency Cali Out

Landlords Compliance Certificates 5/23

Tel: 01284 361 986 Mob: 07444 272 472

Email: lee.jardine@outlook.com
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S. V. COOK

Painting and Decorating Services
Over 35 years experience

For Commercial & Light Domestic
Interior and Exterior Decoration

Wallpapering Specialists
Free Quotes Available
Tel-01638-716459
Mob-07850 235876

Email - info@svcook.co.uk

Station Road, The Gables, Mildenhall IP287DR

10/23

10/23

Your Local Handyman
NO TIME FOR ANY OF THOSE DIY JOBS?
Home Property & Garden
For Fast Efficient Service
Ring David Taylor
Tel 01638-713294 or 07817 386765
Email handydigger@yahoo.co.uk

ALL CELEBRATION
CAKES

(including Christmas Cakes)

Made to order - from £20.00

Phone Jacky
07811 484839

12/23

peter the plantsman
. garden designer 7123

Affordable and practical
garden advice & design.
Knowledgeable — RHS qualified
Experienced — gardening for 40 years
Local — based in Barton Mills

Try my 1-hour consultation in your own
garden - £40 including a written report
& recommendations.

Call 07833 162185 or email
petertheplantsman@outlook.com
Visit my website at
www.petertheplantsman.co.uk

Let’s get gardening!

anytime ‘

KR. SHEEN
OOFING SEVICE
All aspects of roofing

REPAIRS/LEADWORK/CHIMNEYS
REPOINTED
MOSS REMOVAL/GUTTERINGGARDEN
MAINTENANCE
CHALK/FLINT WALL SPECIALIST

TEL 01638 510152

MOBILE 07867 568225 1023

The Village Hall has available to hire
catering quality crockery and cutlery
(approx. 40 place settings).

For more information contact

sue Norton Tel 717040

1O villzge gl
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Balmforth 01638 711171

Estate Agents, Valuers & Letting Agents

LOOKING TO SELL, BUY OR RENT A PROPERTY?

Our sales and marketing packages are the most comprehensive
of any local agent and include “as standard”,

OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK

Digital office displays illuminated 24/7 10723
Full colour A3 sales particulars with colour floorplans

NO OBLIGATION VALUATION

Rightmove Premium display as standard

Multiple internet listings, including Rightmove & OnTheMarket

NO SALE - NO FEE

www.balmforth.co.uk

SUE HART BSc (Hons), S.R.CH, M.Ch.S
20 years experience with High Risk patients including;

& Diabetics 11/23
B Rheumatoid Arthritis
B Peripheral Vascular Disease
@ Corns/Callus
B Ingrown Toe Nails
@ Thickened Toe Nails «2%@
Gait Analysis/Biomechanics/Orthotics
@ Footwear Advice
@ Verrucas
Fungal Infections
Diabetic Advice and Treatments
Home visits. Daytime and evening appointments.
Home: 01638 555187 Mobile: 07710155409
E-mail: susie.harty@googlemail.com

=
=z
2
O
o
O
=
=
&
F
=
~
F
=
a
O
ol

24



olonB

Scaffoldlng Ltd

Your local access specialist for all your

Resid;r;tgadif; r(;:mr:ercial PARENT AND
01284 811444 TODDLER
planbscaffolding@gmail.com GROUP
Mondays (Sch Term Time only)
10.00 to 11.30
CG MOLE CATCHING Barton Mills Village Hall
From residential gardens to large .
commercial sites, C G Mole Catching £2.10 per fam11y

can provide the effective and efficient . :

answer to your mole problem. For information call
Registered with the BTMR, all work is

fully insured, please contact Karen on

Ed Lubbock for details: 01638-713258
07910 019716
edward.lubbock@ 07912 645549 o3

btinternet.com

7/23

JOSEPH TWOMEY ™

Furniture Restoration &
Finishing Specialist

Antique - Modern - Reproduction
Caned Furniture French ALAN BUTCHER
Polishing Painter & Decorator
Sprayed Finishes Established 1969
Interior & Exterior Finishes
City & Guilds Qualified 10/23
T: 01638 714717 %ng“ﬁh
M: 07963 357 184 01638 713534
Barton Mills, Bury St Edmunds

10/23
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wmaev N, C.S.

CHIMNEY & PLUMBING SERVICES \

YOUR LOCAL CHIMNEY SWEEP
WE’RE FRIENDLY & WE’RE CHEAP

-BIRDS NESTS REMOVED -SMOKE PRESSURE TEST

-OIL & GAS BOILERS -INSECT MESH, POTS, COWLS

-SOLID FUEL,STOVE FITTED -FLUE LINERS SUPPLIED & FITTED
-BIRD GUARDS & TERMINAL

FOR FREE QUOTE CALL ME ON

MOB: 07824727277 TEL:(01638)662760

E-MAIL: NCS.NEWMARKET@YAHOO.CO.UK
www.ncsnewmarket.co.uk

\"+10% DISCOUNT |4®
S| FOR ALL WORK! <

- Competitive Prices -

Richard Fortey

i, WEEE 58 R

Fxperienced
Tuning ? ' | The Village Hallis available
l for all your social functions.
"DVYD ofc. | yours
To hire the Hall

contact

01638662119 NoGulOuChye| | Mrs Sue Norton Tel 717040
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BARTON MILLER ADVERTISING RATES

Commercial/Business  Basic 1/8 pageof AS  £20  Per annum

Y page of AS £40  Per annum
Y page of AS £80  Per annum

Whole page AS £160 Per annum

s . th
Organlsa;tl—gns/Clubs Basic 1/25 page of £1.25 Perissue
Y, page of AS £2.50 Perissue
Y page of AS £5.00 Perissue

Whole page AS £10.00 Per issue 7

Depending on the content for some local items, some adjustments may be made. This is
envisaged as being for “poster type” publicity for events.

Charity appeals not more that 5 lines of straight type - FREE. “Poster style” format -
organisation rates apply.

Small Personal Adverts For Sale/Wanted etc. - £1 Lost/Found/Thank you - FREE

Any profits from advertising go to Church Funds

SPECIAL NOTICE

( s If you are preparing any articles or
MML’IQ{ \ advertisements for inclusion in the BARTON
LTI | MILLER would you please submit where
M possible in AS format copy. Please email
take no responsibility for the text (Word/Publisher doc) and illustrations
endorsement of, or statements (JPEG) to nancy@bartonmills.com
made in published ensuring that a_printout of the item is
advertisements which are provided to the Editor before the required cut
; ; off date, Any item emailed but not received
Howﬁp:vfrgf;:‘ihf:‘%m o by the Editor will NOT be included in the
) magazine.
reﬁ;se au _adveﬁlse,ment To keep proportions correct, fold an AS sheet of
considered inappropriate for paper in half 3 times to achieve minimum size.
publication Many thanks,
SGT 559 JASON FRANCIS Safer Neighbourhood Team
Police Community Support Officer
Based at Mildenhall Police Station
Telephone 101
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To celebrate the King's coronation on Saturday 6™ May 2023 it has been
confirmed that an extra bank holiday will take place on
Monday 8" May,
in addition to the Early May bank holiday on 1* May.

Following the success of our Platinum Jubilee celebrations {ast
summer, it would be fantastic to also commemorate this
occasion as a community.

If any residents have any ideas for this and would like to
volunteer to get involved in the organisation of an event,
please contact the Parish Council clerk.

The Parish council will Support any event organised by

volunteers.

Email: clerk@bartonmills.net



